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A Labidochromis hongi male 
photo by Jeffrey Swanson. 
Find out more about this in-
teresting Lake Malawi cichlid 
in Jeffôs article beginning on 
page 8. 
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The Greater Akron Aquarium Society Membership Form 
 

Name __________________________________________ Age _______ 

 

Address ___________________________________________________ 

 

City _______________________ State ___________ Zip ____________ 

 

Phone __________________________ email ______________________ 

 

How did you find out about GAAS? _____________________________ 
 

Memberships are due one year from the date of joining. Completed mem-

bership forms can be turned in at a meeting or mailed to the membership 

chairman at this address: 
 

GAAS Membership Chairman, P.O. Box 494, Akron, OH 44309-0494 

Dues are for 1 year or 2 years if  

email publications are chosen  

New  Renewal 

 

Electronic Mail 

 

Adult (18 years and older) & Family                      

(includes children under 10)  $10.00 

 

Junior (10-17 years)     $5.00 

 
 

Dues Collected _________ Date Received _________ 

THE GREATER AKRON AQUARIUM SOCIETY 

WHO ARE WE? We are a local group of aquatic enthusiasts. Formed in 1952, the Greater Akron Aquarium Society is a non-profit, non-

commercial organization. Our membership ranges from the beginning hobbyist to the advanced aquarist with many years of experience. The 

goals of our club are to promote the care, study, breeding and exhibition of aquarium related aquatic life and to promote interest in the aquari-

um hobby. 

 

MEETINGS: Our meetings are held on the second Friday of each month at 8:00 p.m. at the Ritchie Memorial Shelter House, 109 West Ave-

nue, Tallmadge, OH 44278. It is located West of Tallmadge Circle with access from Sperry Ave., behind Vet Clinic and across from the Chev-

rolet dealer. Visitors are always welcome, it costs absolutely nothing to attend a meeting and look us over. 

 

MEMBERSHIP: The cost is only $10 for adults, a couple or a family (includes children under 10 years of age) and $5.00 for a junior member-

ship (10 to 17 years) Membership provides an opportunity to socialize with others that share your interests, a subscription to our bi-monthly 

magazine and more. 

 

AGENDA: Our meeting agenda is simple and informal. The meeting will begin at 8:00 p.m. with a short    business meeting. Immediately fol-

lowing is the program for the evening which usually lasts about 45 minutes. Our programs consist of a speaker, slide program, movie or per-

haps a panel discussion always on a particular subject related to the hobby or various species of fish. Following the program is a short re-

freshment break. After which the winners of the Bowl Show are announced, the Breederôs Award Program fish are auctioned and tickets are 

drawn for the raffle. 

 

THE BOWL SHOW: Each month members can bring in fish for specific classes to compete for first, second and third place awards. The 

charge for each entry is only $.25. Members also compete for annual awards by accumulating wins throughout the year. 

 

BREEDERôS AWARD and HORTICULTURE AWARD PROGRAMS: members can receive recognition for spawning  species of fish or prop-

agating aquatic plants. All that is required is to turn in a minimum of six fry from the spawn that are between 30 and 90 days old. Members 

earn certificates for each species and can work towards plaques in different categories. 

 

EQUIPMENT RAFFLE: The raffle table has such items as tanks, fish food and aquarium accessories that are donated by national manufac-

turers, area dealers or purchased by the Society. Tickets may be purchased by anyone attending the meeting. Save your losing tickets for the 

Christmas Party raffle. 

 

ANNUAL SHOW: The Ultra-Aqua show is held during the summer at the Tallmadge community Center. This has become one of the largest 

all-species tropical fish shows in North America. It is an international gathering of hobbyists to display their fish in class competition, talk fish 

and to learn about the hobby from each other. 

 

TANK TOPICS: is published on a bi-monthly basis for the members of the Greater Akron Aquarium Society. Articles and comments for this 

publication are welcome and encouraged. Such articles are to be submitted no later than the board meeting prior to publication. All articles 

may be reprinted as long as the author(s) and GAAS are given proper credit. Please send any correspondence regarding this publication to: 

 

Editor/Tank Topics, P.O. Box 494, Akron, OH 44309-0494 or email to dwilliamson223@hotmail.com 



 
 Hellooooooooo folks 

As I write this message it is 60 degrees at 
9 pm in February. This is crazy weather, 
but I like it. 

Need to remind everyone that the spring 
auction is almost here (March 5) and we 
need help making everything work right. 
We are setting up Saturday March 4 at 7 
pm and we can use help with that, the 
more help the faster we get done. Then 
Sunday bring items in for the auction, be a 
runner or ask me what needs done, I usu-
ally can find something someone can help 

Presidentôs Message 

Wow, here we are again, Spring Auc-
tion season already. It seems not too 
terribly long ago it was time for the Fall 
Auction! Although itôs not ñofficiallyò 
Spring yet (that happens on March 20), 
Iôve usually started to get that ñSpringò 
feeling with the beginning of March. 
Weather wise youôll never know what 
youôll get this time of year. . . in the past 
week weôve had 60 plus degrees, rain, 
snow and a tornado warning. Canôt get 
too much more of an assortment than 
that! In the 35 years Iôve been doing 
this on our auction day weôve had beau-
tiful days (hardly anyone showed up) 
and blizzards (hardly anyone showed 
up) and an ice storm or two (hardly any-
one showed up). The best we can hope 
for is a boring, chilly, gray day. We get 
lots of those here in Northeast Ohio, so 
the odds are with us. Bet you thought 
youôd never hear anyone wish for that 
kind of weather! A good 
turn-out means two 
things to us: happy at-
tendees (sellers do best 
when there are plenty of 
buyers and buyers have 
the best selection when 
there are plenty of 
sellers), and lots of sales. 
Not that Iôm all about the 
money or anything, but 
auctions are the way 
clubs like this one make 
their living. Most of our 
other functions are lucky 
if they break even (most 

lose a little bit), so if we want to be able 
to do things such as bringing in speak-
ers, even renting the hall for our meet-
ings, we need these auctions to make 
money. Theyôre not cheap to do (hall 
rentals) or easy to accomplish. Thatôs 
where you, our members come into the 
equation. Bring stuff in to sell you donôt 
need anymore, buy stuff you didnôt 
know you needed and help out where 
needed. Itôs that simple. See you there. 
 
On to the subject of content for Tank 
Topics, thanks again to those who have 
given us articles that have allowed us 
to continue to produce an all member-
ship written publication. A special 
thanks to Jeffrey Swanson for his first 
time BAP report in this issue, complete 
with photos! Although it was not intend-
ed, we ended up with an all cichlid is-

sue this time. I kind of 
like having themed is-
sues occasionally. 
Weôve had a couple 
over the past year and 
letôs start planning the 
next one. Iôve come up 
with the others, now itôs 
your turn. . . any sug-
gestions? Let me know 
and weôll put out the 
call in the next issue 
and see what happens. 
 
Iôll see you at the meeting 
and the Spring Auction! 

with! 

I would like to thank Steve Brunn for get-
ting our speaker for the meeting. He kept 
talking to about this guy named Ray and I 
kept thinking I should know this guy. 
Guess what? I did, I just did not know this 
was the same Ray from TFH magazine. 
He gave a great presentation on may sub-
jects and filled us in on some unknown 
TFH facts, it was a good talk. 

THANKS RAY! 

See all at the auction, Bud 

Editorôs Message        Dave Williamson 
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two turtles pet center 
highland square 

760 w.market  

akron, ohio 44303 
 

 mon-fri 10-7 

 sat. 10-6 

 sun 12-5   (330) 374-6765 



Well Phil said we are going to have six more 
weeks of winter, but so far we havenôt had a 
lot of winter, so big deal, I can live with it. 
However I went to the first auction of the year 
OCA on February 11th, in shorts and a t-shirt 
it got up to 50Á, didnôt buy anything though, 
the few things I was interested in went for a 
lot more than I was willing to pay. There will 
be a lot more fish club auctions coming in the 
next few months, but the most important will 
be ours on Sunday March 5th at the 
Tallmadge Community Center, starting at 11 
am until we are done. There will be lots of 
opportunities to obtain new species, breeder 
stock to work with, equipment, foods, sup-
plies, plants, and also tanks in case you have 
some space in your house that doesnôt have 
a fish tank in it.  

As usual we are off to a slow start in the be-
ginning of the year for the Breeder Award 
Program; we have a grand total of 9 spawns 
so far. The Horticultural Award Program has-
nôt started yet, hopefully things will pick up 
after the auction, and there are usually lots of 
live plants available. Donôt forget that spawns 
and plant propagations can be turned in at 
the auction also; you do not have to wait until 
the monthly meetings. A quick reminder, 
spawns need to be verified by an active club 
member other than the breeder, that the 
breeder kept at least 6 or more fry alive 30 ï 
90 days. Then they can either turn in a bag of 
at least 6 fry, write an article about the fish 
and how they were kept and spawned, or do 
a presentation at a meeting about the fish 
and how they were kept and spawned. When 
that has been done there is one more thing, 

paperwork must be filled out and turned in to me to receive credit for the 
spawn. The spawns are added up for the year through November to determine 
the Breeder of the Year. All active members are eligible to participate in both 
Breeder Award Program and Horticultural Award Program. In case you donôt 
know all of the rules you can download them from the clubôs web site or get a 
copy of them from me at a meeting.  

I am already working on my list of fish that are going to outdoors in my tubs 
this summer, some things that have not spawned in my fish room, and some 
that have. I am going to apply some of the knowledge that I got from our 
speaker Steve Brunn at our January meeting about making fry refuges to save 
them from being eaten by the adults. That should help in keeping more fry 
from my spawns so they can be spread around to even more people.  

So people do those water changes, get the proper housing setups for your 
fish, get them in breeding condition with proper foods, and get them spawning, 
like they would have something better to do like kill each other off, which does 
happen.  

One last note I have started selling class sponsorships for our annual all spe-
cies show Ultra ï Aqua 2017, if you are interested in sponsoring or know 
someone who is, please let me know. Through your support we will keep hav-
ing future fish shows. In case you donôt know we have the largest all species 
show in North American, and this is the clubôs 65th anniversary.  

January 2017  
BAP  
    Species    Common name    Class      Points  
Mike & Elsie Swanson  

    Grardinus metallicus   Black chin livebearer   Livebearer       5  

    Ancistrus sp.    Super red bushynose   Catfish       20  

    Neolamprologus cylindricus       Cichlid s.s.     15  

Rich Serva  

    Caridina cantonensis   Bee shrimp    Aq. animal     10  

Bud White  

    Julidochromis transcriptus  Gombi     Cichlid s.s.     15  

 February  

Phil Hypes  

    Carassius auratus   Shubunkin goldfish    AO species    10  

    Carassius auratus   Red Sarassa comet   AO species    10  

 

      2017 Totals       BAP   Points   HAP   Points  

      Mike & Elsie Swanson        3       40      -       -  

      Phil Hypes         2       20      -       -  

      Bud White         2       20      -               -  

      Rich Serva         1       10      -       -  

      Wayne Toven         1         5      -       -  

BAP/HAP 

Report 
 

Wayne Toven 
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KENôS FISH 
HOME OF QUALITY TROPICAL 
FISH FOOD AND SUPPLIES 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
KEN MENARD (508) 823-4043 

32 4TH Ave. Taunton, MA 02780 

www.kensfish.com 
KENM333@COMCAST.NET 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AQUARIUM GALLERY  

aquaticsuperstore.com 

330.866.0559 

6653 GRAFTON ROAD, 

VALLEY CITY, OHIO 44280 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALL ODDBALL AQUATICS 
SALES@ALLODDBALL AQUATICS.COM 

www.alloddballaquatics.com 


